
UPGRADING OF KHURENG VILLAGE 4.2 KM INTERNAL ROAD FROM GRAVEL 
TO TAR AND STORMWATER SYSTEM – WARD 02 
 
Residents of Lepelle-Nkumpi Local Municipality (LNM) continue to benefit from quality 
infrastructure. Development of infrastructure enhances mobility, safety, and service delivery. 
 
The upgrading of 4.2 km internal road and storm-water system in Ward 02, Khureng Village, 
Zebediela cluster is progressing well, and currently at 60% completion. A total of 18 local 
workers, of which 10 are young people and 01 disabled persons, have been recruited, helping 
to boost local employment. 
 
The project details are as follows: contract value of the multi-year project is R37 million, with 
a start date of 19 November 2024, and a planned completion date of 25 August 2025, which 
is a duration of eight (8) months. 
 
The scope of work includes upgrading the road from gravel to tar, installation of adequate 
drainage infrastructure, road markings, and signage. Upon completion, the upgraded road 
will form a ring road that encompasses the entire village of Khureng. 
 
This project represents a significant investment in the infrastructure and well-being of 
Khureng Village. Furthermore, an upgrade of this crucial internal road will benefit the 
community in terms of safety, accessibility, and overall quality of life. 
 
“Motho ke motho ka batho” 
 


